








. The Shuttle Provision Erroneously Omits Service to Cultural Facilities from its Intended Purposes.

There was much excitement at the Arts Subcommittee level about the possibility of an arts shuttle that would promote
and support the City’s artistic resources and identity, unite geographically distinct neighborhoods, reduce vehicle traffic
and alleviate parking concerns. For example, the monthly First Tuesday ArtWalk includes juried art shows at City Hall and
the surrounding area and at the Community Center; a shuttle would encourage attendance at these exhibitions and
alleviate the need for attendees to drive to and park at the distinct locations. High-traffic events such as the Mill Valley
Film Festival and the Mill Valley Fall Arts Festival would be well served by a shuttle as would major venues (e.g., the
Throckmorton Theatre, the Sweetwater, Marin Theatre Company, O’Hanlon Center for the Arts) most of which have
little or no designated parking. The lack of regular public transportation and the limited parking availability discourage
attendance and burden adjacent residential areas. Mill Valley’s artistic resources provide a unifying sense of place and
opportunities for community interaction. A shuttle could help to maximize these benefits by facilitating access and
participation throughout the community while alleviating traffic, parking and environmental burdens.

For these reasons among others, the Subcommittee included a shuttle recommendation in the notes under its original
funding goal. Planning staff said that a number of committees were advocating for a shuttle and indicated they would
combine the various ideas in a single shuttle goal in the Mobility section. As that provision currently reads however, the
idea that the shuttle would serve or support Mill Valley’s cultural resources has been lost. See M.15. We recognize and
support the substantial benefits of a multi purpose shuttle to local residents, merchants and the environment. We ask
that the City Council add our recommended language to the shuttle provision to ensure that the benefits of also serving
our arts resources are not overlooked and that the arts sector will have a voice in the development of any shuttle

service.

Conclusion

Again, we wish to thank everyone who has participated in developing and supporting the arts and culture provisions in
the 2040 Plan draft. We are proud of the commitment to the future of the arts that it represents. We hope the City
Council will adopt the revisions recommended above to ensure the clarity of purpose, accuracy and effectiveness of the
arts and culture provisions. '

Sincerely,

Teresa Rea Ken Brooks for the cy Mercer for the
Member, 2040 Arts Subcommittee 2040 Plan Arts Subcommittee Community Arts Coalition
Mill Valley Arts Commission Coordinating Committee



